








Additional Estimates: 26 February 2015

T-6 Turkey/Armenia

Genocide”, or “Armenian massacres”, and “genocide” dating from

1 January 2014 onwards

- correspondence, including, but not limited to, letters, emails,
transcripts of phone conversations, diplomatic cables, between the
Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade, and/or the Australian
Foreign Minister and the Australian Embassy in Ankara, Turkey,
which contains information on the “Armenian Genocide”, or
“Armenian massacres”, and “genocide” dating from 1 January 2014

onwards.

DFAT's decision was conveyed to the ANC on 8 December 2014.

The respective community groups in Australia have responded to the
department's FOI release. On 20 December 2014, the Australian-Turkish
Advocacy Alliance issued a media release that drew attention to the
Government's policy of not recognising the Armenian massacres as “genocide”.
On 8 January 2015, the ANC issued a release that criticised the Government's
position on the issue and, in reference to the letter from Foreign Minister
Bishop to then-Foreign Minister of Turkey Davutoglu, accused Turkey of
“gagging” Australia. The statement also criticised the number of redactions in
the FOI release. We are not aware of any mainstream media attention to date.
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